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January 9, 1951

To Fred M. Berry, State. Auditor .
Re: Municipal Court Fees

Reference is made to your memorandum of December 28, 1950,
relative to the extending of credit by municipal courts fer Tees
Involved in eivil actions. .

A careful study has been made of the statutes of the State
relative to this matter and we .confess that we have not found &
particular statute applicable to these funds as received by runi =
cipal courts. There. probably are provisions in municipal court
charters in some cases, relative to the handling of c¢lvil fees,
and there are specific statutes applioable to the fees of probate
courts and fines of Superior Courts. ;
.. . ¥While the statutes appear to be silent on the subject, it is
reasonable to suppose, from the general Intent and. tenor of other
statutes applicable to other courts, that the extension ef credit
for fees due in civil cases would be at the peril of the court
offlcer so extending credit. .

It is possible that we have missed an existing statute appli-
cable to this situation. However, if we are correct in that thers
is no statute, it may be desirable that the Director of Leglslative
Research be requested to draft a statute which will take. care of
the situation.

John S. S. Fessenden
e/ " Deputy Attorney Genmeral
jsaf/e:



